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better visibility of  material and 

provide a firm commitment to the 

customers against their orders. It is 

also helpful in tracing a particular 

consignment that has been sent to the 

customer and taking any necessary 

actions as and when required. This 

has helped to improve customer 

sentiment towards our brand.

We are also working on data 

analytics and visualization to 

improve our processes and systems. 

Under visualization, we are using 

Tableau dashboards for the majority 

of  our reports and we are using 

insights gained from the same to take 

necessary steps towards achieving 

our goals.

TECH-TONIC

Wire & Cable India: Please 
highlight technology and quality 
development or up-gradation that 
recently took place.

Neeraj Kochhar: Viraj has always 

been driven by innovation and timely 

adaptation to the changing market 

and demand. Our thrust upon 

innovation is driven by new technol-

ogies, changing consumer demands, 

and other forces like change in the 

global economic scenario. The 

company has made sizable invest-

ments in creating a robust infrastruc-

ture while strengthening the existing 

one. As part of  our commitment to 

ensure a seamless experience for our 

customers across more than 96 

countries, we have recently deployed 

new ERP software to improve our 

delivery system and efficient use of  

the resources. The system encom-

passes all the activities starting from 

sourcing of  scrap up to the last mile 

delivery of  the products. 

On the manufacturing technology 

front, we recently started the HOT 

trial of  our new straightening and 

shearing machine specifically for our 

profile range of  products. The 

technology installed by Danieli 

Group (Italy) offers flawless perfor-

mance at a much better speed and is 

equipped to handle up to 800 mm 

wide angles, channels and flats. The 

project just got kicked off  but going 

forward, it will surely transform the 

way we manufacture products and 

will also help us in optimising our 

speed of  manufacturing and delivery. 

WCI: What have you been doing to 
foster innovation and R&D at your 
workplace?

NK: At Viraj, we follow an open 

door policy vertically as well as 

laterally. We have created an 

atmosphere conducive to innovation 

and where employees feel free to 

express their thoughts, ideas and 

concerns with their teams, colleagues 

as well as seniors. Our approach has 

always been customer-centric and 

thus, our pursuit for innovation is 

always fuelled by our quest for 

customer excellence. Our R&D 

department is constantly exploring 

new ways of  solving a problem. Over 

the years, this has helped us in 

customising our product offerings as 

per the customer demand and also 

maintaining our leadership position 

in the global market. 

At Viraj, we have also formed a 

special cell comprising of  engineers 

who are fresh out of  college and a 

mix of  middle management and 

senior management staff  from 

various departments. The core 

Viraj Profiles: Customising 
Offerings as per Customer Demand

Mr. Neeraj Kochhar, Chairman and 
Managing Director, Viraj Profiles Ltd.

“As part of our commitment to ensure a seamless experi-

ence for our customers across more than 96 countries, we 

have recently deployed new ERP software to improve our 

delivery system and efficient use of the resources. The 

system encompasses all the activities starting from sour-

cing of scrap up to the last mile delivery of the products.

”
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Wire & Cable India: Please 
highlight technology and quality 
development or up-gradation that 
recently took place.

Anurag Pandey: Our technology 

journey is anchored to our strategy 

of  moving into high technology 

products, making wire manufactur-

ing more sustainable and leveraging 

digital technologies for simplification 

of  processes to become agile. 

Accordingly, we have invested in a 

fully automated line for making 

Induction Hardened & Tempered 

(IHT) wire. We are deploying 

effluent recycling units to achieve 

Zero Liquid Discharge status for our 

manufacturing units. We are at an 

advanced stage of  deploying the 

'Digital Twin' concept for remote 

operation of  the plants. 

On the quality front, we are striving 

for zero defect manufacturing for 

which we are adapting the best 

processes from the auto industry. We 

are also exploring on-line preventive 

process controls using IoT so that we 

can graduate to predictive quality 

control. 'Zincometer' developed with 

NML is an example. 

WCI: What have you been doing to 
foster innovation and R&D at your 
workplace?

AP: Our innovation culture thrives 

on the 'Freedom to Fail' afforded to 

young minds. We are going deeper 

into our core processes of  

steelmaking, rolling and wire 

processing through our central R&D 

(e.g. high tensile wire rods for super 

tensile spring wires). At the same 

time, we are embracing open 

innovation to collaborate with start-

ups and subject matter experts so 

that we leverage rapid progress in 

other fields to improve processes & 

build differentiation in our products. 

Secondary coated 'Wiron Aayush' is 

an example of  this. Besides, we are 

seeking to apply concepts of  electro-

coagulation in removing pollutants 

from treated water, ultrasonic for 

acid-free cleaning of  wire and 

acoustic emission for monitoring die 

wear, which could lead us to 

breakthrough improvements. 

Our strategy also focusses on down-

streaming into fencing products 

(fixed knot fence, 3D welded fence) 

that will change the landscape of  

fencing in India. 

WCI: Kindly elaborate on some of 
the Industry 4.0 initiatives taken by 
your company

AP: Tata Steel Global Wires has 

initiated to building a process digital 

twin for its specific manufacturing 

units under Industry 4.0 Initiative. 

The objective of  Process Digital 

Twin is to use mixed reality, artificial 

intelligence, and high-performance 

computing to optimise not only 

equipment but the entire manufac-

turing process.

The approach for deployment is to 

use ready-to-deploy AI apps, which 

can be integrated with specific IoT 

platforms to streamline the manufac-

turing process end to end, deliver 

higher ROI and improve product 

quality. This is being done by 

creating process digital twins that 

connect and mirror the manufactur-

ing life cycle, revealing cause-and-

effect relationships between compo-

nents, raw materials and processes. 

The apps then provide predictions 

and actionable recommendations 

using machine learning and AI.

We have also implemented end-to-end 

traceability in all our own plants to get 

Global Wires India - Tata Steel: 
Embracing Open Innovation to 
Collaborate with Start-Ups and 
Subject Matter Experts

Mr. Anurag Pandey, Executive-in-
Charge, Global Wires India - Tata 
Steel

“We have invested in a fully automated line for making 

Induction Hardened & Tempered (IHT) wire. We are 

deploying effluent recycling units to achieve Zero Liquid 

Discharge status for our manufacturing units. We are at 

an advanced stage of deploying the ‘Digital Twin’ concept 

for remote operation of the plants.

”
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WCI: What is your technology and 
business roadmap for the coming 
times?

SC: Our roadmap depends on the 

application and portfolio of  

solutions. However, what is common 

is that all our technologies address 

the key questions on sustainability, 

digitalisation, and innovative 

thinking.

WCI: Please take us through some 
of the technology-driven products 
manufactured by your company.

SC: Bekaert develops ever stronger 

and thinner tire cords to enable 

lightweight tire design. The ultra-thin 

metal fibres are a core material of  

sensor technologies. We develop 

innovative steel and synthetic 

mooring solutions for floating 

offshore wind turbines and our 

Bezinox wire protects submarine 

power cables against corrosion and 

energy losses. Our high-tech solutions 

for realising vertical cities include A-

cords for elevators, ultra-thin metal 

fibres to manufacture scratch-free 

smart glazing, Dramix steel fibres for 

concrete reinforcement and Murfor 

Compact masonry reinforcement.

All our products are technology-

driven. So either we are reinventing 

the product, or the process, or the 

application. Bringing in digital and 

CO  reduction to create new and 2

enhanced customer experiences are 

key characteristics influencing our 

innovation agenda.
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function of  this department is to 

focus on new product development, 

cost optimisation, innovative 

packaging solutions, data analytics, 

etc. This methodology has helped us 

in looking at the manufacturing 

process in a completely new light. 

Access to advanced data analytics 

has improved our data-driven 

decision-making capabilities. 

WCI: What is your technology and 
business roadmap for the coming 
times?

NK: Embracing new technology is 

inevitable for sustainable business 

operation and the stainless steel 

industry is no exception. The 

stainless steel industry is already 

lagging behind other industries when 

it comes to technological transforma-

tion. These challenges have only 

been exacerbated owing to the 

pandemic and the changes in the 

global market. On the brighter side, 

the pandemic has also taught us to 

focus on building a more agile work 

culture and be future-ready to tackle 

any challenge head-on. 

Agility does not mean allowing 

people to do what they want to do, 

rather it has to be linked to the ability 

of  the organisation to reconfigure 

people's strategies, resources and 

structures to the most value-creating 

opportunities. Having said that, we 

also understand that achieving this 

can take a longer period of time and 

it's a gradual process. Going forward, 

Viraj aims to earmark a significant 

portion of its expenditure on innova-

tion and R&D. We already have a 

couple of projects in the pipeline and 

by the end of this calendar year, we 

should be able to share more updates 

on this.

Wire & Cable India: Please 
highlight technology and quality 
development or upgradation that 
recently took place.

Srikanth Chakravarthy: Bekaert is a 

world market and technology leader 

in steel wire transformation and 

coating technologies. We recently 

received the 'Tire Manufacturing 

Innovation of  the Year Award' for 

BeCoFree, a solution that allows tire 

makers to remove cobalt completely 

from the tire while using a steel cord. 

This is a significant innovation as it 

addresses both the challenge of  

performance and sustainability 

together.

WCI: What have you been doing to 
foster innovation and R&D at your 
workplace?

SC: We see engagement with 

customers and suppliers as vital to 

innovation. Co-creation allows for 

much greater possibilities than 

creation alone, hence we engage 

heavily through the supply chain to 

find solutions that address current 

and future needs. Behind this, we 

continuously invest in our capabili-

ties and talents and have been able 

to attract strong talent through 

various levels in the organisation 

that can stimulate the change 

needed. 

To begin with, we always challenge 

the traditional ways of  doing things, 

and apply boundary-less thinking to 

ideate, within a structured frame-

work that takes us all the way from 

idea to industrialisation through 

various stage gates.

Bekaert: Bringing in Digitalisation 
and CO  Reduction to Create 2

Enhanced Customer Experience

Mr. Srikanth Chakravarthy, Vice 
President Global Strategy – RR, 
Managing Director India, Bekaert 

“We recently received the ‘Tire Manufacturing Innovation 

of the Year Award’ for BeCoFree, a solution that allows 

tire makers to remove cobalt completely from the tire 

while using a steel cord. This is a significant innovation 

as it addresses both the challenge of performance and 

sustainability together.

”

with all the accessories. Located in Bangalore.
Purchased in 2019 - never started due to pandemic.

Contact: nandkishoremalu@gmail.com for more details
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